

16th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

We hope you and your family are well. It has been wonderful to see all our students back with us, engaging in learning and enjoying being part of our Sir William Stanier family. The students have shown great courage by settling into the new way of working and keeping themselves and others safe.

From **Monday 21**st **September 2020** we will be making the following changes to the Year 10 and 11 timetable:

- For Year 10 and 11, students will be moving to practical spaces for PE, Food, Drama and Music
- Year 11 Art students will be rotating their lessons in a practical space
- Your child will be collected by their member of staff and escorted to the specialist area and returned to their year zone, following the one way system
- If your child is studying GCSE PE they will need their **full PE kit** from Monday 21st September
- If your child is studying GCSE Food they will be asked by their teacher to bring in the necessary ingredients

From **Monday 21**st **September 2020** we will begin serving hot food (pasta and chicken burgers) and baguettes in the Canteen. Students will be able to add money on their account at break time only as we are not handling cash at lunchtime.

From **Monday 28**th **September 2020** Year 7, 8 and 9 will begin their practical PE lessons so please ensure that they have their full kit with them on the days they have PE.

I would like to reassure that all government guidance has been followed for the teaching of practical subjects and there are individual subject risk assessments in place.

Thank you for your continued support.

As always if you have any questions please contact us at school.

Yours sincerely

Jason Fraser Principal

Cheshire, CW1 4EB

Coronation Street, Crewe T: 01270 660 880

E: office@sws.cheshire.sch.uk

W: sws.cheshire.sch.uk T: @SWS School

F: facebook.com/SWSschool